

# SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB

Affiliated with the Surf Life Saving Association of Australia

N.S.W. PREMIERS 1940-41, 1954-55. AUST. PREMIERS 1945-46

\*

们从外外的外外的人的人的人的人的人,我们是这一个人,我们是这一个人,我们是这一个人,我们是这一个人,我们是这一个人,我们是这一个人,我们也不是一个人,我们的人

# 43rd ANNUAL REPORT and FINANCIAL STATEMENT

TO BE PRESENTED TO MEMBERS AT THE 43rd ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING TO BE HELD ON SUNDAY,

4th SEPTEMBER, 1966, at 10.30 a.m.

# Life Members

Mr. F. A. BERTRAM Mr. A. LAWRENCE

Mr. A. R. BROWN Mr. R. Le CLERC

Mr. R. H. CORISH Mr. T. Le CLERC

Mr. E. COX Mr. R. MILLER

Mr. G. DAVIES Mr. R. MINNETT

Mr. A. FIDLER Mr. T. J. PAILTHORPE

Mr. J. GARVIN Mr. E. SAWYER

Mr. A. K. GILL Mr. F. SPEARS

Mr. M. WHITEHEAD

#### SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of the South Narrabeen S.L.S.C. will be held at the Club House on Sunday, 4th. September, 1966 at 10.30 a.m.

#### BUSINESS

- 1. Confirmation of the minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting.
- Apologies.
- 3. Presentation of the 43rd. Annual Report and Financial Statement for the Season 1965-66.
- 4. Election of Office Bearers for the Season 1966-67.
- 5. Consideration of the following motions, due notice of which has been given:
  - a. By Mr. R. Corish, sec. Mr. A.Lawrence
    "That Mr. P. Clarke be elected a
    Life Member of South Narrabeen S.L.S.C."
  - b. By Mr.R. Corish, sec. Mr.A. Lawrence-"That Mr. N. Bernauer be elected a Life Member of South Narrabeen S.L.S.C."
  - c. By Mr. A. Gill, sec. Mr. P. Clarke"That the Membership fees be raised to
    Senior Members \$2.00 and Junior Members
    \$1.00."
- 6. Correspondence.
- 7. General Business.

A.K. Gill

Hon. Secretary.

#### SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE-SAVING CLUB

#### SEASON 1965-66 OFFICERS -

PATRONS: R.W. Askin, M.L.A., Mrs. C.M. Stevenson,

M.B.E., E. Garde, A.E. Biggs, J. Blair,

H. Homer.

President: F.A. Bertram

Vice-Presidents: R.H. Corish, P. Clarke

A.K. Gill Hon. Secretary:

Asst. Secretary: M. Storey (Res. 14.1.66)

G. McIntosh (elected 11.2.66)

Hon. Treasurer: H.R. Turner

Captain: H.S. Jones

E. Johnston Vice-Captain:

Junior Captain: K. Green

N. Bernauer Registrar:

M. Lewis (Res. 14.1.66) Publicity Officer:

J. Bone (elected 11.2.66)

Chief Instructor: G. Crompton

Asst. Instructors: W. Gibby & R.C. Ferguson

B. McIlvenie Boat Captain:

Vice Boat Captain: N. Bott

A. Lawrence & C. O'Reilly Handicappers:

Social Secretary: R. Farkes

Ambulance Officers: R.C. Ferguson & M.Rose

H. Lumley, L. Wickens, Management Committee:

E. Gibbs, J. Balnave,

G. McIntosh.

P. Bott, A. Haven, R.Smee, Gear Stewards:

L. Bradford.

A.B. Fisk Hon. Auditor:

Delegates to Manly-Warringah Branch: G. Crompton, P. Clarke,

E. Johnston.

Hon. Medical Advisors: Drs. L. Hissink, F. Rosati.

### SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE-SAVING CLUB FORTYTHIRD

# ANNUAL REPORT AND BALANCE SHEET SEASON 1965-66

For presentation to Members at the Annual General Meeting to be held at the Club-House on Sunday, 4th. September, 1966 at 10.30 a.m.

Gentlemen,

Your Management Committee has pleasure in placing before you for your consideration and adoption the 43rd. Annual Report for the 1965-66 Season, coupled with the incoming expenditure account and Balance Sheet for the year ended 30th. June, 1966, duly audited and covering activities of the Club during the past season.

#### SURF LIFE-SAVING

We are pleased to place on record that the Club has enjoyed a most successful year in the line of duty. The high ideals of "Vigilance and Service" have been maintained and the principles on which the Club was founded have been actively pursued. The public has been safeguarded from all the hazards associated with surfing and it is with pleasure that we report "THAT NO LIVES WERE LOST on our beach whilst voluntarily patrolled by our Members."

A reasonably quiet Season was enjoyed by Patrols. A total of 21 rescues was carried out, comprising 8 with line and 13 without.

The Patrol Efficiency Competition conducted by the Manly Warringah Branch this Season for all-round patrol and general life-saving proficiency, was given support by Smith,

6)

Kline and French who donated a surf boat.

The Examiners, comprising of Members from various Clubs, made constant surprise excursions to the Beach to inspect and test our Patrols. These checks embodied the awarding of points for presence, gear and equipment, correct uniform and life-saving efficiency. Throughout the period of these inspections it was obvious that the standard, which had taken us into second place last Season was still at high proficiency and the Members must be congratulated for their help in winning the competition this Season.

#### AWARDS

Five Members gained their Bronze Medallions this Season, eight received Qualifying Certificates and four obtained Instructor's Certificates.

Successful candidates and relative awards won are set out hereunder:-

BRONZE MEDALLIONS: M. Robinson, S. Riley, G. Sly, G. Bridge and G. True.

QUALIFYING CERTIFICATES: R. Green, B. Jones, R. Stratton, R. Boulton, J. Brownhill, G. Sutton, P. Garmston and K. O'Reilly.

INSTRUCTOR'S CERTIFICATES: L. Bradford,
K. Green, N. Bott and P. Bott.

The above mentioned are sincerely congratulated on their efforts. The Instruction of these Members in this difficult and most important aspect of Club activities was under the guidance of our Chief Instructor, Garry Crompton. Garry displayed keeness and ability in his first year in this position. To Garry and the others who assisted him, we say thanks for a job well done.

#### COMMITTEE MEETINGS

Regular Monthly Meetings of the Management Committee have been held during the Year and a considerable volume of business transacted. The attendance has been well maintained and the Officers are to be commended on the interest they have shown.

Mr. F.A. Bertram ably assisted by Mr. R.H. Corish again discharged their duties as Chairman in an outstanding manner. It is with pleasure that the gratitude of the Management Committee is extended to them for services carried out in this capacity during the Year.

Hereunder is set out attendances of Members at the twelve Monthly Meetings during the Year:-

NAME	PRESENT	APOLOGIES
F.A. Bertram	10	2
R.H. Corish	11	1
P. Clarke	10	2
A.K. Gill	12	_
M. Storey (res. 14.1.66)	5	_
H.R. Turner	12	-
H.S. Jones	10	1
E. Johnston	4	1
K. Green	7	1
G. Crompton	11	1
B. McIlvenie	7	2
N. Bott	7	2
N. Bernauer	12	-
A. Lawrence	11	1
C. O'Reilly	7	4
M. Lewis (res. 12.10.65)	7 2	_
R. Parkes	5 4	1
R.C. Ferguson	4	2
M. Rose		2
L. Wickens	7 8	1
W. Gibby	5	-

NAME	PRESENT	APOLOGIES
P. Bott	4	4
H. Lumley (res. 12.10.65)	2	-
J. Balnave	3	1
G. McIntosh (ele. 11.2.66)	6	-
E. Gibbs	3	
A. Haven	10	-
J. Bone (ele. 11.2.66)	7	-

## FINANCIAL MEMBERS

## SEASON 1965/66

## ACTIVE SENIOR

BOTT N	LOVEDAY A
BOTT P	McINTOSH G
BONE J	McILVENIE B
BALNAVE J	McGRATH J
BRADFORD L	FARKES R
CROMPTON G	POWELL C
EDMONDS R	RUTTLEDGE R
FERGUSON R	ROSE M
FERGUSON M	REED D
GIBBS E	STOREY M
GIBBY W	STORM J
GRAHAM T	STUART R
HEMSWORTH H	STANLEY P
HEMI S	SMEE R
JAMES D	TRUEMAN I
JONES H	WICKENS L
JOHNSTON E	
JUDD M	

## ACTIVE JUNIOR

BARRY I		INGRAM R
BOULTON	P	REILLY S
ELLIOTT	C	ROBINSON M
FAWKNER	P	SLY G
GREEN K		WILLIAMS D
HAVEN A		

#### ACTIVE RESERVE

BARRACLOUGH L
BERNAUER N
CLARKE P
EDWARDS W
FEGAN A

JACKSON R LUMLEY H O'REILLY C TURNER I WILLS C

#### CADETS

BRIDGE G GREEN R JONES B O'REILLY K STRATTON R

#### PROBATIONERS

CLARKE G COWAN L FERGUSON J HYLAND W MOLONEY J O'BRIEN P O'REILLY P

#### IN APPRECIATION

One of the most important factors in the successful running of our Club is the generous and helpful assistance given us by many kind people and organisations in the district. We do most sincerely appreciate this help and we wish to place on record our very real, sincere thanks to all those people who have helped and supported our Club. It is our sincere wish that we continue to receive this valued assistance.

Our grateful thanks:-

#### DONORS

ASKIN R W
BLAIR J
BAKKER J
BERTRAM F
BERNAUER R O
CARTER N
DAVIES L
FEGAN A

GARVIN J
GREEN L
HESSIN Mrs. D
JAMES Les
LUMLEY H
MCKILLOP Mrs. R
NARRABGEN LADIES
JUNIOR BASKET BALL CLUB

Donors Cont'd

NARRABEEN S.L.S.C.
NARRABEEN SOCIAL GOLF
CLUB
NARRABEEN VOLUNTEER
FIRE BRIGADE
NORTH SHORE GAS CO LTD

STH NARRABEEN S.L.S.C. HOUSIE TRAVEL FUND BEACH FOOTBALL CLUB EDDIE JIM JOE & SANDY (Queensland)

Our Auditor, Mr. A.B. Fisk, for his precise and able audit of our books.

To the Manly Warringah Branch we must again thank you for help rendered, and advice given over the past twelve months. To those Board members who inspected our gear, officiated at our Carnivals and examined our Bronze squads, we are most obligated.

To Mrs. Jones for her valued assistance with the March Past costumes, we also record our gratitude.

To Collaroy, Narrabeen and North Narrabeen Clubs, we tender our appreciation for the valuable co-operation tendered throughout the year and thank the Officials of these Clubs for the many courtesies extended to us.

To Mr. F. Gibson and Mr. Archie McLean for their donations of a "Meritorious Conduct" Record Book and model of original Club House.

#### "WALLY PROUDFOOT" MEMORIAL CARNIVAL

This Annual Competition was held at North Narrabeen on 14th. November, 1965. Keeness and close finishes were prominent throughout the competition with the lead see-sawing between the two Clubs. It was not till the closing stages of the Carnival that Norths took command and ran out winners by 8 points to 6.

We extend our congratulations to North

Narrabeen for their fine sportsmanship and keen competition.

#### QUADRANGULAR CARNIVAL

The Annual Carnival for the "Royal Narrabeen Hotel" Trophy, was this year increased to four Clubs, with the inception of the new Narrabeen S.L.S.C. and was held at their Beach. Owing to the fact that they had no Club House at the time, the Social gathering after the Carnival was held at our Club House.

To Collaroy who were the winners of the trophy this Season, we offer our congratulations.

#### CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS

Throughout the Season our Club events have been conducted with the keeness of competition and the best of sportsmanship. Although Members were not regular in contesting the weekly events, I feel a special mention of credit should go to Arthur Lawrence and Chic O'Reilly in conducting these events.

The Club offers its very hearty congratulations to all trophy winners, and place getters, and wishes all unsuccessful Members better luck next Season.

The following are the results of the Club Championships and Point Score Events:

Senior Surf C. Powell
Senior Belt C. Powell
Senior Beach Sprint J. Storm
Junior Surf K. Green
Junior Belt K. Green
Junior Beach Sprint G. Sly

Surf Teams H. Jones, P. Bott,

P. Clarke, N. Bernauer, R. Stuart, A. Haven.

#### SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB

#### INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30th JUNE, 1966

THOUSE WITH THE	12 11 0 11 12	HOODONI	TOR THE THAN ENDED JOHN OUNE, 1900	
EXPENDITURE	1966	1965	INCOME 1	966 1965
	\$	\$	THE RESERVE OF THE PARTY OF THE	\$ \$
Members' Expenses attending Australian	7.20		Contraction of the Contraction o	61 74
S.L.S. Championships in Queensland	320	-	Donations 7	52 1932
Replacement and repairs to Gear and Equipment	377	208	Rent of Hall 2	28 214
Honour Doard	200	272		29 26
Electricity, Gas and Telephone	192	172	social functions and carnivals	29 20
Social Functions and Carnivals	160	82	Interest - Commonwealth Bonds and	83 60
Maintenance - Club House, etc.	59	86	Bank	
Printing, Stationery and Postage	38	54	Sale of Handbooks and Badges	_ 2
General Expenses	30	60		11 8
Insurance	29	28		
S.L.S.A.	19	32	and the second s	
Trailer Registration	198	4		
Presentation Expenses - Trophies etc.		300	12	64 2316
	1427	2316		2710
Surplus for 1965 year - transferred		2 272 7		
to Accumulated Funds	-	1018	Deficit for 1966 year - transferred	
			to Accumulated Funds 1	63
	\$1427	\$2316	\$14	27 \$2316
		-		Maria Maria Maria
BA			AT 30th JUNE, 1966	
	1966	1965	19	66 1965
LIABILITIES			ASSETS	
LOAN - Surf Life Saving			Club House Improvements 51	38 5188
Association of Australia	200	400	Surf Boats, Oars and Trailer 22	
		( *************************************	Boat Shed 10	
ACCUMULATED FUNDS	3			
Balance previous year	12026	11008	AND THE PERSON NAMED OF THE PERSON NAMED IN CO. LEWIS CO	92 992
Less				40 140
Deficit for 1966 year	163	_		54 454
4 2 4	11863	11008		04 204
Add			0.1	20 20
Surplus for 1965 year		1018	THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPERTY O	200
	11863	12026	Fixed Deposits - Bank of	
I have examined the Books and			New South Wales Collaroy \$1087 due	05 1440
Vouchers of the SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF			17.4.1967 - \$418 due 17.6.1967 15 Bank of New South Wales Collaroy	66 494
LIFE SAVING CLUB and hereby certify that				
the above Income and Expenditure	\$12063	\$12426	\$120	63 \$12426
Account and Balance Sheet are in accordance therewith.				
	K Hon	Andi+	F.C.A. Registered under the Public Accor	9 9

SYDNEY 8th August, 1966. A. BRUCE FISK, Hon. Auditor, F.C.A. Registered under the Public Accountants

Registersion Fot, 1975 of smoother.

#### POINT SCORE EVENTS

R. Stuart Combined Point Score "A" Grade Surf C. Powell "B" Grade Surf L. Bradford Cadet Surf D.H. R. Green and R. Stratton

Senior Beach Point Score J. Balnave Cadet Beach Point Score R. Green Senior Novelty Point Score R. Stuart Cadet Novelty Point Score R. Green "Joe Garvin" Trophy R. Ruttledge "Ladies Auxiliary" Trophy B. Jones

"H.G. Bernauer" Memorial

A. Haven Trophy "Leon Greer" Memorial Shield G. Sutton "John McKillop" Memorial

Shield R. Bolton "Stan Phillips" Shield K. O'Rielly

#### TROPHY RACES

J. Balnave November February N. Bott H. Jones December March A. Haven April P. Bott January D. James

#### "JOE GARVIN TROPHY"

This Seasons trophy was won by R. Ruttledge This fine trophy donated by Joe Garvin for competition by Members who have 100% patrol attendance throughout the Season, plus a written examination on questions from the Association hand book, is without doubt the most important trophy in our Club. Congratulations to all Members who completed the Season with 100% attendance and sat for the examination and to R. Ruttledge on his success.

#### ENGAGEMENTS

The undermentioned couples, who have announced their engagements recently, are offered congratulations and very best wishes:-

Howard Jones and Nanette Robert Ferguson and Stephanie John McGrath and Sue

#### MARRIAGES

The following are the benedicts that we have recorded over the year:-

Peter and Tony Stanley Milton and Jane Judd Ian and Jenny Trueman Dick and June Ruttledge Gill and Penny Edwards

The Club wishes these Members and their wives future good health, happiness and prosperity.

#### BIRTHS

To all Members that were blessed with additions to their families, namely:-

Neil and Pam Bernauer a son Colin and Denise Powell a son Peter and Shirley Clarke, a daughter John and Joan Clarke a daughter

#### OBITUARY

The Committee, on behalf of the Club, wishes to extend deepest sympathy to Members who have suffered bereavements during the past Season and the ones we have recorded are:-

John Swaine, Ferguson Family and Larrie Bradford who lost their Mothers and Harold Homer on the loss of a Son.

#### AUSTRALIAN CHAMPIONSHIPS -- COOLANGATTA

During the Season the Club was represented at all Championships and all Branch Carnivals. Competition within the Club was somewhat keener than last Season although smaller numbers represented us at the Carnivals.

A touring team of 25 Members represented the Club at Coolangatta for the Australian Championships. Although unsuccessful in any event our Beach Sprinters performed most creditably.

Although strong in numbers difficulty was found in "fielding" a March Past Team.

During the period of the Championships in Queensland, Burleigh Heads Mowbray Park S.L.S.C. was Host to our Members and the hospitality exceeded all expectations. Our thanks to all concerned for a job well done.

#### GOLF DAY

As in the past Seasons our Annual Golf
Day was conducted at the Avalon Golf Course
during the Winter Months, and was well supported
by Members and Friends. Forty five competitors
participated in the early morning Golf, and
seventy-two attended the barbecue dinner and
refreshments at the Wakehurst Parkway.

The Club Championship was won by Bert Gill with the runner-up being Chic O'Reilly. The handicap event was won by Colin Powell with Dick Ruttledge being the runner-up, whilst the Visitors' Trophies were won by Bill Ireland and Mick Eyers and the "Bradman" Score went to Rick Smee.

#### FOUNDATION MEMBERS DONATIONS

During the year our Club was honored by receiving a donation from an original Club member in the person of Mr. A.G. "Fred" Gibson.

This consists of a nicely bound "Meritorious Conduct" record book, in which the donor asks that meritorious acts of Club members be recorded. For this purpose he has supplied the paper on which the records are to be made and suitable metal pieces on which the names of the members are to be engraved. To house the book is a well made surround, suitably inscribed and a Chinese figure signifying "Prosperity". Space is provided for the placing of the metal plates referring to the record in the book of the various acts by our members.

Our Club deeply appreciates the generous thought of Mr. Gibson and feel this item is unique in the Surf Life Saving Movement.

We are indebted to Neil Bernauer for fitting the gift in the show case and for his untiring efforts in obtaining details of a number of meritorious acts by our members, the particulars of which are recorded in accordance with the donors wishes, a number of which are credited to original members.

Another pleasing donation was received from Archie McLean, also an original Club Member, in the form of a replica of the first "South Narrabeen Surf Life Saving Club House".

Archie, together with his brothers were amongst those who helped pioneer our Club and he has been an ardent supporter to us for a number of years. From him it was possible to obtain valuable information of the early history of the Club, which is recorded for future reference.

The replica has been suitably housed on the western side of the main hall.

To both our original members we sincerely thank you for the interest shown, your gifts will have pride of place in the Club House, as well as something to remind members in the years to come, their Club membership is not forgotten.

#### TERRY PAILTHORPE

Some weeks ago Terry was involved in an accident which necessitated his admission to Royal Prince Alfred Hospital. Over the years Terry has taken a keen interest in Club affairs and we are glad to learn he is now well on the way to recovery. Our very best wishes that you suffer no ill effects and be back on deck mighty soon.

#### Fred Bertram and Ron Corish - 20 years Membership

After completing 20 years of active membership with our Club, it was decided to honour our Fresident, Fred Bertram and Senior Vice President, Ron Corish, together with their wives, to a dinner at the Royal Antler Hotel, Narrabeen, on 5th February, 1966.

A tasty and well served meal by mine host Jim Blair, met with the approval of the 80 persons present, amongst whom were those of neighbouring clubs and a pleasing number of past members together with their wives. Peter Clarke was Chairman of the function and congratulatory remarks made by older members, Alan Fitzgerald, Alan Fidler, Arthur Brown, Alf Fegan and a telegram from the Premier, Mr. R.W. Askin.

Fred and Sis and Ron and Sylvia were the recipients of a set of Champagne glasses as a mark of appreciation of the 20 years given as President by Fred and Ron for his 20 years as a Committeeman and Vice President. Each have contributed yeoman service to our Club and by their wise thinking we have been able to function continuously over that period.

#### CAPTAIN'S REPORT 1965-66

Gentlemen,

With the 1965-66 Season behind us, we have seen a really good one as far as our Patrols have gone.

The Manly Warringah Branch conducted an efficiency competition, and at last was ours after having eluded us for the past three Seasons. In winning it our Club scored a remarkable 821 points out of a possible 830, finishing a clear 11 points in front of our nearest and oldest rival Dee Why.

The "Joe Garvin" trophy run on 100% efficiency in Patrol attendance within our Club, was the keenest I have ever encountered in my years as Club Captain. The eventual winner was R. Ruttledge, who narrowly edged his other five contestants out in an oral examination based on the Blue S.L.S.C. handbook. Congratulations to the runners-up, H. Hemsworth, L. Wickens, R. Smee, C. Powell and G. Crompton.

Inter-Club competition during the Season was only just so, our only highlights were third in the Branch R & R, Third in the Branch Beach Relay and Third in the Branch March Past, next Season I hope to see a big improvement in this department, but to do so we must TRAIN.

I would like to thank all Members who during the Season helped run the raffle to send our team on their annual holidays to the Australian Championships. Next year I hope the support is the same, only difference the team at the Australian Championships will be a competitive one (Life-Saving).

At this juncture a word to all the young members for a good showing you put

Captain's Report Cont'd.

up last year, remember you are the life-saver of to-morrow, so let us see an even better performance this Season.

Before finishing, a special thanks to all Members who participated in the rescues on the morning of Sunday, 20th March, 1966 when four people were swept out to see in front of "Shipmates". These rescues were truely an example of "VIGILANCE and SERVICE".

Howard S. Jones Captain.

#### TREASURERS REPORT

During the year the Club has been able to meet its financial commitments. It will be seen in the Balance Sheet report for the past year, Club expenditure has far exceeded our receipts, this is regrettable as it is some years since this position has arisen. As has been the case in the past year, the main source of income has been from activity within the Club, together with our small number of financial supporters.

The Club is indebted to the band of willing workers at Housie, assisted at times by our members, these are the soul of our existence.

I wish to personally thank Peter Clarke for taking and returning our books and records for auditing and to Bruce Fisk for his advice, auditing and supplying us with a complete balance sheet of our financial affairs. To all members for their co-operation during the year, thanks a lot.

H. Turner.

#### PRESIDENTS REPORT

Another successful year has passed, may I congratulate your Committee on your behalf, for a job well done. To our Champions, congratulations, to our losers, better luck next year, so please keep trying.

My thanks to all Club members for our good standard of patrols, good enough to beat all other clubs in the Manly Warringah Branch, keep up the good work fellows.

I have noticed a marked improvement in all club functions, this is also very pleasing to your Committee. It is also a medium of getting closer relationship between members.

To our ladies who assisted us at all times, thanks from all members. Once again thanks for the "Housie" workers, I don't know what we would do without your sterling efforts.

To old Bill, thanks fellow for your help to all members and for looking after our Club-House.

Congratulations to Ron Corish for giving us 20 years of faithful service, this has been deeply appreciated by myself and all members, past and present, and may I thank the Club for such a lovely dinner and social evening to honour Ron and myself, for 20 years service, it was one of the most important nights of my life and I think I speak also for Ron Corish. My wife Sis, expresses her appreciation also.

Thanking all our members, our ladies and club donors for generous support.

Your President, Fred Bertram.

#### CONCLUSION

Your Committee has endeavoured to discharge its duties to the best of its ability and in the interest of all Members. However, during the Season, full co-operation between officials and Members was not always forthcoming, a fact that made it difficult to successfully operate the Club. It is hoped that this position will improve in the coming Season and so allow us to work together as one effective unit.

The Club generally, however, enjoyed a satisfactory year competitively, socially and financially, and there is no sound reason why this state of affairs should not continue.

I would like to extend a sincere vote of thanks to Anthony Haven, a Junior Member who worked very hard, especially caring for our gear, and it is felt that a lot of Senior Members could follow his example.

For and on behalf of the Man gement Committee,

A.K. Gill,

Hon. Secretary.

# Office Bearers 1966-67 Season

Patrons:
President:
Vice-Presidents:
Captain:
Vice-Captain:
Junior Captain:
Hon. Secretary:
Boat Captain:
Vice-Boat Captain:
Hon. Treasurer:
Chief Instructor:
Asst. Instructor:
Hon. Social Secretary:
Handicapper:
Hon. Registrar:
Publicity Officer:
Asst. Secretary:
Gear Stewards:
Ambulance Officer:
Hon. Auditor:
Management Committee:
Delegates to the Manly-Warringah Branch